HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY OCTOBER 13, 2016
Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Ted Stonebridge, (Richard Johnson excused)
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Dave Hutley from PACE
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the September 8, 2016 meeting. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.

Visitors:

Engineer:

   A. Pumps:
There was a short discussion regarding checking the pressure Everett’s side of the meter.
   B. DEA:
The second draft was given to staff to review. There was a short discussion.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for September was 12% and for Friar Creek it was 9%. A valve repair had been done in Friar Creek.
B. Shed/Garage:
The District still has no quotes. There was some discussion and staff will check on a dumpster and recycling to demolish the old shed. After that is done there will be another requests for quotes.
C. Transmission Line:
There was a short discussion on what the District will do if we are asked to take the single Everett connections from the transmission line that are in our boundaries.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for September 2016 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   E: Budget:
A preliminary draft of the 2017 Budget was given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   F. Resolution:
The Commissioners were given the following Resolution to approve:


Number


Title

2016-0370
Accepting the Service Area Agreement with the City of Monroe
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve the resolution. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5385 through 5399 in the amount of $69,108.54. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for October in the amount of $14,192.59. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday November 10, 2016 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:20pm October 13, 2016.
Approved:
November 10, 2016


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Vice-President
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